
County Councillor Ben Callard
Cabinet Member for Resources
Monmouthshire County Council
County Hall
The Rhaydr
Usk
Monmouthshire

Our Ref: PF403 3 February 2025

Dear Cllr Callard

I have been contacted by a number of constituents recently regarding the proposals to move
Monmouth library from Rolls Hall, into the museum at Shire Hall.

My residents have raised concerns about the potential impact that such a move could have on the
services offered by the library, and in turn what this might mean for the future of Rolls Hall. The main
issue however, that has been brought to my attention, is the apparent lack of a
sufficient consultation that seems to have been undertaken, with just a ‘paper based’ survey on
offer, with a response time of just two weeks. This would certainly appear to me to not be sufficient
for such a major proposal, should that indeed be the case.

I understand you have been contacted by other elected representatives about this matter,
expressing their concerns, and I would also like to take the opportunity to register my own concerns
about these proposals.

I would be very grateful for your response to the above points, and to ask if you will meet with me
and others to discuss the proposals further, and the potential impact they could have on the town.
 
Yours ever.
 

Peter Fox MS

Cc: Cty Cllr Mary Ann Brocklesby – Leader of Monmouthshire County Council
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